
Summary of Bill:


Assembly Bill 595 – Under current law, the DNR is authorized to issue a Class A hunting permit to an applicant who is permanently disabled or a Class B hunting permit to a person who has a temporary disability, and statutes specify the types of disabilities that would qualify an applicant for a Class A or Class B permit.  These permits extend to the holder of a hunting license certain hunting privileges that are otherwise not granted under the license including: the privilege to use a crossbow while hunting or to hunt from a stationary vehicle.  When an applicant applies for a Class A or Class B permit, the applicant must authorize DNR by written release to examine all medical records regarding the applicant's physical disability in order for DNR to determine whether the applicant qualifies for the permit.


	


Assembly Bill 595 bill requires DNR to issue a Class B permit to an applicant who submits a written statement from a licensed physician that the applicant has a physical disability that restricts mobility due to a terminal illness.  The bill prohibits DNR from requiring the applicant to authorize DNR to examine the applicant's medical records regarding the applicant's physical disability or terminal illness.





Assembly Substitute Amendment 1- Requires DNR to issue a Class A permit to an applicant who submits an application on a form furnished by the DNR if is accompanied by a statement from a licensed physician that the applicant has a life expectancy of less than 12 months.  DNR will have to issue a Class A permit under the substitute amendment within seven working days after they receive the applicant’s submission. The amendment also specifies that DNR is not required to conduct an investigation before issuing a Class A permit, and a person may be issued only one Class A permit in his or her lifetime.





Fiscal Effect:


A fiscal estimate prepared by the Department of Natural Resources indicates an indeterminate state fiscal effect for Assembly Bill 595, but if it should increase costs; the Department could absorb the costs within their current budget.  





Supporters Message:


Assembly Bill 595 protects applicants’ medical records and privacy. 


This legislation should make it easier for terminally ill patients to receive a disabled permit from the DNR. 





Opponents Message:


The Department would have to change their disabled permit publications to explain the new eligibility opportunity.





Key Supporters:


Representative Amy Sue Vruwink (author), Hunters Rights Coalition. 





Key Opponents:


No one testified or registered against AB 595, and no one registered against it with the Ethics Board.





Committee Vote:


On April 14, 2010, the Assembly Committee on Fish and Wildlife recommended passage of AB 595, as amended, on a vote of 10-0. 


Ranking Member Author of Bill Summary


Michael Bruhn; Office of Rep. Scott Gunderson (6-3363)
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